Selectmen's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine

December 10, 2018

A true record is recorded:

Marketian

Millely old R

Present were:

Marc Bernier . Michelle Keleher Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative:

Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

- ➤ A/P and P/R Warrant number 27
- Minutes for December 3rd
- New contract with Midcoast Humane (formerly Coastal Humane Society), for 2019 for \$3979.30, which was the same amount as 2018.
- ➤ MSAD 75 meetings and agendas for December 13th.
- ➤ Agenda for Sagadahoc County Commissioners Meeting for Friday Dec 14th, also a public meeting for Tuesday the 11th of December
- > Donation request from Maine Public
- A request from Mark Conrad of MSAD 75 asking for a report from the Town for Maine Bonding before Friday, January 18th.
- > A note from Carol about the increase to \$11.00 per hour for minimum wage in January 2019

Other Business:

- The Snow plowing and sanding contractors came in at the request of the Selectmen. The Selectmen went over the contract stipulations about the exclusive use of certain trucks for Bowdoin roads only. They also discussed damage done to the Salt Shed presumably by the wing of a plow truck. Ben Goodall said he would talk to his driver about this and he said he would take care of the damage.
- Marc said it would be ok to do it in the Spring.
- > The Selectmen asked Clyde or Carol to ask Dana for an estimate for removing trees around the office.
- > Tom Garrepy said the FEMA money came in.
- Marc said we need to find ways to notify the public that no one is allowed to plow snow across the roads. He suggested putting notices in tax bills and in the town report.
- The Town Office and Recycling Center will be closed Mondays and Tuesdays on December 24th, 25th, 31st and Jan 1st for the holidays.

Adjournment: At 7:15 Marc made a motion to adjourn, Deb seconded, the vote was unanimous and the meeting adjourned.